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Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Plainview Water District was held in the District office on Tuesday, March 27, 2018.        




Present:
Marc B. Laykind, Chairman





Andrew Bader, Treasurer 





Amanda R. Field, Secretary

Stephen Moriarty, Superintendent

Dina M Scott, Business Manager
Michael Ingham, Attorney

James Neri, Engineer

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.  
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Correspondence was reviewed in the Board update.

The Board approved and signed payroll checks.       
Minutes of previous meeting(s) were read and approved unanimously.
MICHAEL INGHAM’S REPORT – ATTORNEY:

Attorney Ingham presented for the Board’s review and due consideration a proposed retainer agreement with the firm of Sher Edling to represent the District in an action against Dow Chemical Company for potential treatment costs incurred by the District to remediate contamination of the chemical 1,4 dioxane from the District’s water wells.  The proposed retainer agreement arises out of the presentation made by Sher Edling to the NSWCA at its November 17, 2017 meeting. 

Attorney Ingham will provide the remainder of his report in Executive Session as it relates to personnel.
ENGINEER NERI’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Neri provided the Board with a Project Status List which contains the status of all authorized projects to date and indicates a change in status of any ongoing projects.

Engineer Neri reported that the Nassau County Department of Health has authorized the use of Plant 5 and the system has been running through distribution as of today.  Engineer Neri reminded the Board that the original plans submitted for this project included both Plant 5 and Well No. 7-2. Based on the fact that all work has been completed on Plant 5, and no work performed on Well No. 7-2, Engineer Neri suggested that consideration be given to either complete the work at Well No. 7-2 or to modify the plans to remove the Well No. 7-2 and close out on Plant 5.  Supt. Moriarty and the Board agreed to close out Plant 5 and that reconsideration will be given as it relates to the close out of Well 7-2 upon conclusion of the high pumpage season.  
Engineer Neri presented the Board with three proposals; one for services to prepare an engineering report for nitrate and perchlorate removal at Plant No. 4 using the Calgon Carbon ISEP ion exchange system, one for services to prepare an engineering report for wellhead treatment at Plant No. 1, and one for services to assist in the implementation of a water meter replacement program.  The Board agreed to review and consider the proposals submitted.
STEPHEN MORIARTY’S REPORT – SUPERINTENDENT:
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on the pinhole program which includes surveys, inspection reports and continued analysis.  Supt. Moriarty reported that the number of pinhole leak surveys completed as well as the number of complaints received have drastically decreased over recent months with a total of three (3) surveys submitted for the month of March.  
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on alkalinity distribution test results noting that weekly testing results have remaining consistent District-wide. 
Supt. Moriarty reported that he submitted a letter to Senator Carl Marcellino as per the request of Senator Elaine Phillips as indicated at the LIWC Legislative meeting.  Commissioner Field commented that she also sent letters to Senator Carl Marcellino as well as Senator Kemp Hannon.
Supt. Moriarty reported that a letter to 337 residential customers that have been determined to require a backflow device and have not submitted a test or any indication that a backflow device was installed has been prepared and will be mailed in the current week.
Supt. Moriarty reported that the kids corner of the District’s website has been reviewed and launched.
Supt. Moriarty reported that final revisions are currently being made to the 2017 Annual Quality Water Report.

Supt. Moriarty presented a proposal submitted by Progressive Marketing Group for continued website maintenance and modifications, including posting notifications at a rate of $300.00 per month.  The Board reviewed said proposal and requested several modifications be made prior to the District signing the agreement.

Supt. Moriarty reported that the District has granted a request for disconnection of service as well as water availability to 6 Maggio Lane.
Supt. Moriarty will provide the remainder of his report in Executive Session as it relates to personnel.
DINA M SCOTT’S REPORT – BUSINESS MANAGER:
Vendor check nos. 45524 through 45542 dated March 15, 2018 in the amount of $166,019.14 were previously reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Vendor check nos. 45547 through 45564 dated March 22, 2018 in the amount of $38,588.82 were reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Ms. Scott requested Board approval and authorization to transfer funds to cover the following dental claim costs:

· Dental claims dated March 14, 2018 in the amount of $1,868.13
· Dental claims dated March 20, 2018 in the amount of $1,374.75
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves the dental claims dated March 14, 2018 in the amount of $1,868.13 and March 20, 2018 in the amount of $1,374.75 and the Board authorized funds be transferred into the District’s dental benefit account.
Ms. Scott reported that minutes of prior meetings are available for the Board’s review and approval.
Ms. Scott presented a report of customer billing adjustments that were made in accordance with District Policy. After discussion, the report was ordered filed.
Ms. Scott reported that the District received a check in the total of $20,997.99 from Salerno Brokerage Corp. for dividends issued as a result of the decrease in the District’s workers compensation experience modification factor for the 2016-2017 policy period.
Ms. Scott reported that the District will be holding a CPR Training Certification Course provided by Rich Rattan of Safe Heath Educators on Friday, April 20, 2018.  Mr. Rattan is an American Heart Association / Red Cross certified instructor.  Upon successful completion of training, each employee will receive a training certification card.    
Ms. Scott provided the Board with a copy of the Treasurer’s Report through January 31, 2018.  After discussion, the report was ordered filed.
Ms. Scott presented a letter addressed to the Superintendent of Schools of the Plainview-Old Bethpage Central School District regarding the 2018 Plainview Water District Annual Poster Contest.  
Ms. Scott presented the Board with a schedule of annual revenues to be received outside of the standard quarterly billings for water consumption.

Ms. Scott presented the Board with the Landscape Irrigation Smart Controller Rebate Program Application for residents to complete for participation in the District’s newly launched Smart Irrigation Controller Rebate program.  This program offers a rebate of up to $100 for the purchase of a weather-based smart irrigation controller and is part of the District’s Preserve Plainview water conservation campaign.
The NSWCA Training was held on Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at the Westbury Fire Department in Westbury at 6:30 pm.  The training topic was audits and other water industry topics as presented by State Comptroller Thomas P. DiNapoli. Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field, Commissioner Bader and Dina Scott, Business Manager were in attendance.

The NSWCA Meeting was held on Monday, March 19, 2018 at Filomena’s in Franklin Square at 6:30 pm.  The discussion topic was civil service reporting requirements as presented by Austin Graff, Esq. of the Scher Law Firm, LLP. Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field and Commissioner Bader were in attendance.
The LIWC Meeting was held on Monday, March 26, 2018 at Woodbury Country Club in Woodbury at 6:30 pm.  The discussion topic was the use of advance oxidation technology for treatment of 1,4 dioxane. Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field, Commissioner Bader and Supt. Moriarty were in attendance.

The LIWC Operator Training Workshop was held on Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at Westbury Fire Department in Westbury at 12:30 pm.  The discussion topic was control valves/top ops. District field employees Angelo Salerno, Joseph DiGregorio and Thomas Stefanich, were in attendance.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:

The following board meetings were scheduled for April 2018:

· April 3rd at 5:30 pm
· April 10th – No Meeting 

· April 17rd – at 5:30 pm.  Additional Public Session at 7:00 pm

· April 24th at 5:30 pm
At 8:45 pm a motion was made to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel.

 
At 9:55 pm Executive Session ended and the Board returned to Regular Session.


There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a call to the Chair at 10:05 pm.
